Final report for the Crowdfunding project ID 2106
Hello my friend,
Happy New Year 2021! This is the detailed report concerning my visit to Sololipi. I will jump in to unveil the fantastic day for you so that you may get every information clearly about the visit. The trip took off in October after having a thorough preparation for the journey. 
However, I and my colleagues landed safely to this remote place called Sololipi. Swiftly I started responding to my call of duty when I arrived in this area. The situation here is difficult, and a little bit terrible for people to survive.
The individuals and the kids of Sololipi are facing hard times of starvation and thirstiness. The money you donated assisted us a lot. We bought food for the children at school. The teachers who teach the kids got a small share of the food also.
On this crucial day we were to give sufficient water for the school. We provided 18000 litres of water which is essential for the kids and the teachers. The water is used for sanitization purposes due to COVID19 pandemic crisis. The children and the teachers must wash their hands with flowing water from the tank to reduce any spread of germs.
It’s great and encouraging to tell you that the number of kids has improved from 70 to 86 kids in two classes. This is because children feel cared, loved, and treasured when at school. Your support to this school is profound and it cannot go unnoticeable.
Your donation helped us to buy food for the kids, pay the teachers three months’ salary, pay the chef, and purchase water for the 86 kids. The water is used for drinking, washing hands as COVID 19 guidelines dictates and cooking food.
The donation you gave, assisted us also to buy soaps, and even going extra mile to purchase more food to the community as they flocked the school after they saw us with food. The hostile community here is hungry, thirsty, and a bit behind in terms of development. Therefore, we treat them with wisdom when we visit this place of Sololipi.
The whole fraternity of children is extremely happy because of getting quality education and life being good to them because they don’t suffer from hunger or thirstiness.
We thank you for your big heart, and always being there for the school when we needed you most. Parents have been facing a lot of challenges due to COVID 19 rules. Due to your support, we have managed to rise the number of kids in school even in this great depression of coronavirus.
Thank you very much and may God bless you. We appreciate your assistance, kindness, and love. If you can assist more this new year, we can do a phenomenal job for the kids. 
The school has opened, and we are facing limited money to keep the whole school in full operation.
